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Letter sent to Parish Council’s prior to the consultation 

 
Dear Parish Council,  

 
Parish Council Briefing Sessions – Detailed Policies and Sites Plan ‘Preferred 
Options’ Consultation 

 
I am writing to invite representatives of the parish/town council to attend one or more 
of the four briefing sessions the Council is holding about its forthcoming Plan 
consultation during the week commencing 22nd July (see below for dates/times). 

 
These Parish Briefing Sessions are intended to provide parish councils with advance 
knowledge of the forthcoming public consultation, and of the content and purpose of 
the consultation documents. 

 
The public consultation starts on 29th July, and runs for 10 weeks to Friday 4th 
October, and invites comments on the Council’s provisional choices of sites for 
development and detailed policies to guide future development and planning 
decisions.  (Note that the ‘Detailed Policies and Sites Plan’ was previously known as 
the ‘Site Specific Allocations and Policies Development Plan Document’.) 

 
The parish council will be sent a copy of the consultation documents when they are 
published.  The Borough Council will also be running a series of public ‘Drop-In 
Sessions’ in locations around the Borough during the consultation period, and 
parish/town councillors are, of course, very welcome to attend these, too. 

 
I would be grateful if you would let me know whether representatives of your 
parish/town council plan to attend any of these sessions. 
 

Monday 22nd July 2013 – Hunstanton Town Hall, The Green, Hunstanton PE36 
6BQ - 5.30pm – 7.00pm 
 
Tuesday 23rd July 2013 – Downham Market Town Hall, 15 Paradise Road, 
Downham Market PE33 9SU – 5.30pm – 7.00pm 
 
Wednesday 24th July 2013 – BCKLWN, Committee Suite, King’s Court, Chapel 
Street, King’s Lynn PE30 1EX, 2.00pm – 4pm 
 
Thursday 25th July 2013 – BCKLW, Committee Suite, King’s Court, King’s Lynn 
PE30 1EX, 5.30pm – 7.00pm 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Clare Cobley 
Executive Assistant 
On behalf of the LDF Team 
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General letter sent to all consultees 
 

Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
 
Detailed Policies and Sites Plan  
‘Preferred Options’ (Regulation 18) consultation 
 
I am writing to invite comment on the Borough Council’s provisional choices of sites 
for development and planning policies, etc.  This consultation starts on Monday 29th 
July for 10 weeks until Friday 4th October 2013.    

 
The Borough Council adopted its planning Core Strategy in July 2011, and this set 
the overall pattern and scale of development in the Borough for the period to 2026.  
The Council has subsequently been preparing a plan to identify specific development 
sites and detailed policies to give effect to that Core Strategy.    
 
This document in preparation is now called the Detailed Policies and Sites Plan, but 
it was referred to as the Site Specific Allocations and Policies Development Plan 
Document in earlier consultation. (The name was changed for brevity and accuracy.) 
 
In autumn 2011 the Council consulted on ‘Issues and Options’ for this Plan.  The 
responses to that consultation, which included new suggestions of potential sites for 
development, have helped the Council reach the provisional choices shown in the 
consultation documents (though inevitably the Council has not been able to satisfy 
all preferences).   
 
The draft Plan has three main elements to it: 

• a series of 21 detailed policies to guide planning applications and decisions 
on specific topics; 

• allocations of land for particular types of development (housing, employment, 
etc.) to provide for the growth set out in the Core Strategy; 

• new development boundaries for towns and larger villages  
 
How to find out more 
The consultations can be accessed: 

• via the Council’s website www.west-norfolk.gov.uk 

• at Borough Council offices 

• at local public libraries. 
 
A series of public ‘Drop-In Sessions’ are being held around the Borough for anyone 
interested to come and find out more (see below).   Alternatively, they may call in 
any Tuesday afternoon during the consultation period to the Council’s King’s Court, 
King’s Lynn, offices and speak to a planning officer about the consultation. 
Drop-In Sessions 
Hunstanton Town Hall    Monday 12th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
West Winch William Burt Centre  Tuesday 13th August 2013  5 - 8pm 
South Wootton Village Hall  Wednesday 14th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Emneth Village Hall   Thursday 15th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
King’s Lynn Vancouver Quarter Friday 16th August    11am - 3pm 



100 
 

Upwell Village Hall    Monday 19th August 2013   4.30 - 7.30pm 
Downham Market Town Hall   Tuesday 20th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Bircham Village Hall   Wednesday 21st August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Grimston Village Hall   Thursday 22nd August 2013  4.30 - 7.30pm 
Methwold Village Hall   Wednesday 28th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Clenchwarton Village Hall   Thursday 29th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
 
How to submit comments on the Draft Plan 
Comments in response to the consultation must be in writing.  (Note the content of 
these will be made public.) There are a number of ways these may be submitted: 

• online, via the Borough Council’s website www.west-norfolk.gov.uk    

• on a form provided at one of the ‘drop-in’ sessions (see above);  

• via e-mail to ldf@west-norfolk.gov.uk  ; or 

• by post to ‘LDF Team’ at the address on this letter. 
 
Closing date Friday 4th October 2013. 
 
Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
Alan Gomm 
Local Development Framework Manager 
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Letter to Fenland District Council Members 

 

Dear Councillor, 

 
Future Development on Wisbech fringes -  
Detailed Policies and Sites Plan for King’s Lynn and West Norfolk   
‘Preferred Options’ (Regulation 18) consultation 
 
Large scale development of around 550 homes was planned for the eastern fringes 
of Wisbech by the King’s Lynn and West Norfolk Core Strategy adopted in 2011.  
This is intended to complement, and integrate with, adjacent development planned 
within Fenland District. 
 
I am writing to advise you that the Borough Council is now consulting on its 
provisional choice of a specific site on the eastern edge of Wisbech, along with other 
sites for development and planning policies, etc. for the Borough.  This is an 
opportunity for yourself, your Council, or others to make comments on the Borough 
Council’s provisional choice of site in advance of the Plan’s finalisation.   
 
I attach for your information the pages of the consultation document setting out the 
Preferred Option adjacent to the Fenland District boundary.  
 
The consultation runs until Friday 4th October 2013, and details of how to respond to 
the consultation are set out below. 
 
The consultation is being advertised in the Wisbech Standard, Fenland Citizen, and 
EDP (Western Fens edition).  Note that there are a number of public ‘Drop-In 
Sessions’ across the Borough over the next few weeks, including one in Emneth (at 
the Village Hall) on Thursday 15th August, from 4 to 7pm.      
 
About the current consultation    

 
The Borough Council adopted its planning Core Strategy in July 2011, and this set 
the overall pattern and scale of development in the Borough for the period to 2026.  
The Council has subsequently been preparing a plan to identify specific development 
sites and detailed policies to give effect to that Core Strategy.    
 
This document in preparation is now called the Detailed Policies and Sites Plan, but 
it was referred to as the Site Specific Allocations and Policies Development Plan 
Document in earlier consultation. (The name was changed for brevity and accuracy.) 
 
In autumn 2011 the Council consulted on ‘Issues and Options’ for this Plan.  The 
responses to that consultation, which included new suggestions of potential sites for 
development, have helped the Council reach the provisional choices shown in the 
consultation documents (though inevitably the Council has not been able to satisfy 
all preferences).   
 
The draft Plan has three main elements to it: 
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• a series of 21 detailed policies to guide planning applications and decisions 
on specific topics; 

• allocations of land for particular types of development (housing, employment, 
etc.) to provide for the growth set out in the Core Strategy; 

• new development boundaries for towns and larger villages  
 
How to find out more 
The consultations can be accessed: 

• via the Council’s website www.west-norfolk.gov.uk 

• at Borough Council offices 

• at local public libraries. 
 
A series of public ‘Drop-In Sessions’ are being held around the Borough for anyone 
interested to come and find out more (see below).   Alternatively, they may call in 
any Tuesday afternoon during the consultation period to the Council’s King’s Court, 
King’s Lynn, offices and speak to a planning officer about the consultation. 
 
Drop-In Sessions 
Hunstanton Town Hall    Monday 12th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
West Winch William Burt Centre  Tuesday 13th August 2013  5 - 8pm 
South Wootton Village Hall  Wednesday 14th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Emneth Village Hall   Thursday 15th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
King’s Lynn Vancouver Quarter Friday 16th August    11am - 3pm 
Upwell Village Hall    Monday 19th August 2013   4.30 - 7.30pm 
Downham Market Town Hall   Tuesday 20th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Bircham Village Hall   Wednesday 21st August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Grimston Village Hall   Thursday 22nd August 2013  4.30 - 7.30pm 
Methwold Village Hall   Wednesday 28th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
Clenchwarton Village Hall   Thursday 29th August 2013  4 - 7pm 
 
How to submit comments on the Draft Plan 
Comments in response to the consultation must be in writing.  (Note the content of 
these will be made public.) There are a number of ways these may be submitted: 

• online, via the Borough Council’s website www.west-norfolk.gov.uk    

• on a form provided at one of the ‘drop-in’ sessions (see above);  

• via e-mail to ldf@west-norfolk.gov.uk  ; or 

• by post to ‘LDF Team’ at the address on this letter. 
 
Closing date Friday 4th October 2013. 
 
Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Alan Gomm 
Local Development Framework Manager 
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Response Form 
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Posters 
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Site Notices 
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Exhibition Boards
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Press Release 

Public consultation: Detailed Policies and Sites Plan 

News release PR 2264 
  
Issued 23 July 2013 
  
A 10-week public consultation on the draft Detailed Policies and Sites Plan begins on 
29 July. 
 
When finalised, the Detailed Polices and Sites Plan will, in conjunction with the Core 
Strategy, help to govern planning decisions in West Norfolk for the next 13 years. 
The Core Strategy, adopted by the council in 2011, details the scale of future 
development and the broad locations for residential and business development. The 
Detailed Polices and Sites Plan (the subject of the consultation) will identify the 
specific sites for that development. 
 
Cllr Vivienne Spikings, Cabinet Member for Development, said: “It is vital that we 
plan how best to manage future growth so that we protect the area’s character, 
provide suitable housing for future generations and support economic growth. This 
document will put the flesh on the bones of the Core Strategy, giving precise details 
about future development in West Norfolk and will shape planning decisions for the 
next 13 years, so it is important that people get involved in the process.” 
 
The Core Strategy concluded that sites need to be allocated for 6,000 new homes to 
be built in the borough by 2026 and determined that the majority of growth should be 
accommodated by the towns, the areas immediately surrounding King’s Lynn, and 
larger rural hubs, which have the facilities and capacity to accommodate some 
expansion. The draft Detailed Polices and Sites Plan, which has been drawn up 
following detailed site investigations and earlier consultation with the public and 
stakeholders, proposes the precise sites to meet this need and details the number of 
homes each site could support. Under the proposals around 4,000 new homes could 
be built over the coming 13 years in King’s Lynn and the area which immediately 
surrounds it. Specific sites have been identified in King’s Lynn town centre and West 
Lynn (1,660), West Winch/North Runcton (1,600 homes), South Wootton (300) and 
Knight’s Hill (600). 
 
Downham Market and Hunstanton, too, were identified by the Core Strategy as 
locations that have the appropriate infrastructure and services to sustain growth. The 
draft plan identifies potential sites in these towns, including 400 new homes (plus 
employment land) for Downham Market and 220 homes for Hunstanton. Sites for 
590 new homes have also been identified on the fringes of Wisbech (to complement 
adjacent planned development outside the coverage of this plan in Fenland district). 
 
The draft plan also proposes new development boundaries in larger villages and 
sites which could, between them, accommodate the 875 homes that were identified 
in the Core Strategy for the borough’s larger villages. The number of houses 
allocated to each of the 54 larger villages varies from zero to 60, with the average 
being 16. 
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As well as detailing the size and precise sites for future residential and business 
developments, the draft Detailed Policies and Sites Plan includes policies that would 
help to guide planning applications and decisions in the future. These policies cover 
matters such as affordable housing, development boundaries and the protection of 
strategic road networks. 
 
The draft Detailed Policies and Site Plan will be available to view on the council’s 
website under the planning page and paper copies will be available at the borough 
council's offices and local libraries. Drop-in events, where people can view the 
document and discuss it with a planning officer, will take place in August as follows: 
  
Drop-in session dates 
  

Date Venue Time 

Monday 12 August  Hunstanton Town Hall 4-7 pm 

Tuesday 13 August West Winch William Burt 
Centre 

5-8 pm 

Wednesday 14 August South Wootton Village Hall 4-7 pm 

Thursday 15 August Emneth Village Hal 4-7 pm 

Friday 16 August King's Lynn Vancouver 
Quarter 

11 am - 3 pm 

Monday 19 August Upwell Village Hall 4.40 - 7.30 pm 

Tuesday 20 August Downham Market Town Hall 4-7 pm 

Wednesday 21 August Bircham Village Hall 4-7 pm 

Thursday 22 August Grimston Village Hall 4.30 - 7.30 pm 

Wednesday 28 August Methwold Village Hall 4-7 pm 

Thursday 29 August Clenchwarton Village Hall 4-7 pm 

  
Comments must be made in writing and will be made public. Comments can be 
made online using the council’s consultation portal, can be emailed to ldf@west-
norfolk.gov.uk, or can be posted to: LDF Team, Borough Council of King’s Lynn & 
West Norfolk, King’s Court, Chapel Street, King’s Lynn, Norfolk, PE30 1EX. 
 
The consultation runs from 29 July until 4 October. Following this all comments will 
be considered by the council to help draw up its final proposed plan. A further 
consultation upon the final draft will be held before it is presented, with the 
comments received at that stage, to an independent planning inspector for 
examination. If agreed by the planning inspector, the plan would come into force 
during 2014. 
For more information please see the Detailed Policies and Sites Plan webpage. 
Last updated: 31 July 2013  
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